# MINUTES OF MEETING REMINGTON COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DISTRICT

The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Remington Community Development District was held on Tuesday, January 30, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. at the Remington Recreation Center, 2651 Remington Boulevard, Kissimmee, Florida.

# Present and constituting a quorum were:

Brian (Ken) Brown
Sal Perillo
Vice Chairman
Carl Thilburg
Kenneth Soukup
Pam Zaresk

Chairman
Vice Chairman
Assistant Secretary
Assistant Secretary
Assistant Secretary

Also present were:

Jason Showe
Leigh Ann Buzyniski
Alan Scheerer
Mark Vincutonis
Eric LaSalle
Several Residents
District Manager
District Counsel
Field Manager
District Engineer
UPS – Security

# FIRST ORDER OF BUSINESS

#### Roll Call

Mr. Brown called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. and Mr. Showe called the roll.

## SECOND ORDER OF BUSINESS

## **Modifications to Agenda**

Mr. Perillo: The gate on the golf maintenance road was taken down. I don't know if the gate is supposed to be there or not. Now with that gate not being there, you are driving right into Remington Club Villas, past us and into the community on the other side. I would like District Counsel to find out if it was part of the original security system? If it is, then they have to put the gate back. It used to be locked every night, but when the old management left, I wasn't aware that they were not locking that gate. I was wondering if the Attorney could research and find out if that gate is mandatory.

Mr. Brown: Are you talking about the road that goes out to East Lakeshore Boulevard or to Marlowe Road?

Mr. Perillo: The one that goes out to East Lakeshore Boulevard.

Mr. Brown: There are two gates.

Mr. Showe: It's the access gate for golf course maintenance staff.

Mr. Brown: We had issues with that gate. I think the County put that gate up.

#### THIRD ORDER OF BUSINESS

## **Public Comment Period**

Mr. Brown: If you have any comments, raise your hand and state your name, address and keep your comments to three minutes.

Mr. Hurley: Larry Hurley, 2616 Keswick Court. I was wondering if anyone on the Board has a contact with the Windsor Park or Glen Eagles HOAs.

Mr. Showe: I have their contact information.

Mr. Hurley: I'm thinking of asking those HOAs if they would like to submit an article relative to their subdivision in the Remington Report. We are always looking for articles. I'm sure that they might want to make it clear that it's for their subdivision.

Mr. Showe: We have contact information for both HOAs and I know the President of Glen Eagles.

Mr. Hurley: Alan, has anyone ordered a trash can to replace the one that was damaged?

Mr. Scheerer: Not yet. I will take care of that.

Mr. Hurley: It looks like it was hit by a baseball bat. I was wondering about the wooden gate by the pumping station.

Mr. Soukup: You are referring to the one between Hawks Nest and Club Villas. I think that's the County's, isn't it?

Mr. Scheerer: It belongs to Toho Water Authority.

Mr. Soukup: Is it Toho's responsibility to fix that gate?

Mr. Brown: Yes, if its where the lift station is.

Mr. Hurley: Write them a letter telling them that it looks ugly, falling apart and needs replacement.

Mr. Brown: I will mention it when I meet with them on Thursday. Is it the one on Remington Boulevard just past Hawks Nest?

Mr. Hurley: Yes. When you put in the flagpole and wiring for the lights, would it be a good time to consider putting some plugs on the main walls at the front gate at East Lakeshore, so at Christmas we have something to plug the lights into, without needing a 100 to 200-foot extension cord?

Mr. Scheerer: We already have plugs on each one of those gates.

Mr. Hurley: But they are all the way down at the far end.

Mr. Scheerer: If the Board wants to relocate the outlets, I can relocate some directly behind the wall. We have a few months to deal with that.

Mr. Hurley: Did the GFIs at the Partin Settlement Gate ever get replaced?

Mr. Scheerer: Yes. We checked all of the outlets prior to Thanksgiving. We will continue to make changes, if we need to.

Mr. Hurley: The one on the left, as you go out, is constantly off. Every time I came back, I had to get out of the car to reset them.

Mr. Scheerer: That's an issue we have at every property where we have Christmas lights, because the irrigation comes on every night. That is the GFI doing its job.

Mr. Hurley: That's all I had to discuss.

Mr. Perillo: I suggest putting your phone number or email address in the newsletter, for residents to contact you, if they had something worthwhile to put into the newsletter. Then you will have to evaluate if you think it's worth putting it in the newsletter.

Mr. Hurley: That's a great idea.

Mr. Perillo: This way, they will go straight to you.

Mr. Hurley: We send e-blasts, but I can put it in the newsletter too.

Mr. Perillo: They could either direct it to you or if you had a phone number, they could speak to you about it.

Mr. Hurley: Occasionally, I have people from outside the community, like the new animal hospital that opened in St. Cloud who wanted to include an ad. I have an email that I send out to people who inquire. In addition, I sent information to the new Management Company for the golf course on how to publish an article in the newsletter. They would have to pay for it like everyone else. I also offered to do an occasional e-blast for them on the website. I had not heard anything back from them.

Mr. Perillo: The new Management Company is not the owner.

Mr. Hurley: I understand that.

Mr. Perillo: The new Management Company did something big. I heard a lot of people who play golf say that the golf course changed immensely. I look at the parking lot and see the number of cars in the golf parking lot. I was going to suggest that they decrease their rate on a day where they don't get much business, to bring people back, because we don't want it to fail.

Mr. Hurley: That's why I offered, in the past, to send out emails for them when they were trying to increase patronage in the restaurant.

Mr. Perillo: Evidently the new Management Company knows what they are doing.

Mr. Thilburg: They know to put an ad in the newsletter for Remington resident discounts. That's why I asked you who should make contact.

Mr. Hurley: I sent information to the Management Company and I never received anything back from them.

Mr. Thilburg: They are too busy working on the golf course.

Mr. Hurley: I got the impression that the owner is over his head, so if he has a Management Company that knows how to handle a golf course, maybe it will survive.

Mr. Brown: Thank you.

Mr. Benson-Valdes: James Benson-Valdes, 507 Berry James Court. I have a comment about parking on the streets. I called several times in the last couple of months and was given different answers about why people were allowed to park in the street. I was very familiar with ordinances. The problem is that my neighbor parks behind my driveway, and because my vehicles are large, I end up destroying my sprinklers. When I called security, they would drive by and leave a ticket, citation or sticker, but do nothing about it. About a month ago, I spoke to the head of security and they said that you were not doing anything. I actually received a call from a Board Member saying that it wasn't true and they were going to take care of it. Tonight, three cars were parked right in front of my driveway.

Mr. Showe: We talked as soon as you contacted us. There has been no change in the policy and how we are enforcing it. You can talk it over with security who is here tonight. I don't believe that it started with the night patrol unit.

Mr. Scheerer: The night patrol starts at 7:00 p.m.

Mr. Benson-Valdes: For the last couple of weeks, it's been pretty good, but there are still people that randomly park. One house, right now, seems to be doing it frequently.

Mr. Brown: We went through a length of time where they had technical difficulties with their phone system. Everyone is supposed to call when they have visitors, but their phones weren't working.

Mr. Benson-Valdes: Why couldn't we leave voice mails?

Mr. Brown: They weren't able to get them. One phone didn't work at all.

Mr. Scheerer: The roving patrol phone was not working.

Mr. Brown: That's not a phone for residents to call.

Mr. Scheerer: That's correct. The guards called me and said that the East Lakeshore Gate phone wasn't working and they purchased a new one, so that shouldn't be an issue. When the Supervisors come on duty, if they don't have messages on their cell phone, they should be checking each gate for visitors and whoever left a message. The guards are supposed to do that, periodically, throughout the evening, as well as the security guard that mans the gate, who can forward information to the Roving Patrol Officer, not to mention the guy that drives around and tickets vehicles. They have clear direction on what their responsibilities are. No change was made by this Board or Staff.

Mr. Perillo: Are they parking on your private property?

Mr. Benson-Valdes: No. They are parking on the opposite side of the street, across from my driveway, but I can't get out if they are parked over the line.

Mr. Perillo: What line?

Mr. Scheerer: His property line.

Mr. Benson-Valdes: The streets are narrow. I don't like all of the restrictions that we have, but I adhere to them. I was out of town for two weeks and I know that they did whatever they wanted, even though I asked them to please not park on my driveway. They need to get clearance if they want to park someplace else in common areas.

Mr. Perillo: I understand.

Mr. Benson-Valdes: We don't have to do that because we are renters and it has nothing to do with being a renter, but you still have to adhere to the ordinances.

Mr. Perillo: Is it still happening?

Mr. Benson-Valdes: Yes. One violator is a Sheriff's Deputy, who doesn't care what I have to say.

Mr. Perillo: Why don't you call the police and let them come out?

Mr. Benson-Valdes: Yes. One violator is a Sheriff's Deputy, who doesn't care what I have to say.

Mr. Perillo: Why don't you call the police and let them come out.

Mr. Benson-Valdes: I called the police when I couldn't get security to come out, and they said that they don't have anything to do with the parking restrictions.

Mr. Perillo: Ask for a tow company to move the car and see how he reacts. When they tow their car, you will see how fast they will run.

Mr. Benson-Valdes: I was a director with the HOA and a stickler about the ordinances. You make enemies everywhere. I'm trying to be nice with all of these new people that moved in and it just doesn't work. Now people are not talking to me because they know that I'm the one that's calling. All I'm asking is that they not park behind my driveway. These are narrow streets and they need to understand that.

Mr. Perillo: Are they the same vehicles?

Mr. Benson-Valdes: Pretty much, yes.

Mr. Perillo: What can security do?

Mr. Scheerer: Tow.

Mr. Perillo: I thought we had to give two warnings for towing.

Mr. Scheerer: You get one warning and the next one is a tow.

Mr. Perillo: In the case where he can't get out of his driveway in the morning, call the police, let them come and ask them to tow that vehicle out. You will see how fast they will learn. Security is only going to write a violation and the car is not going to move. The next time another car is going to be there, they are going to write another violation.

Mr. Scheerer: That's correct.

Mr. Perillo: Do what I'm telling you.

Ms. Zaresk: Deputy Diaz says that when the gates are down they don't have the authority to enforce.

Mr. Scheerer: That's a problem too and is totally wrong.

Mr. Benson-Valdes: Actually they did come one night because one of the houses had loud music at 12:30 a.m.

Mr. Scheerer: I will talk to Deputy Diaz and I will tell him that's he's absolutely wrong. Mind you, security leaves at 6:00 a.m. and we have random roving patrols during the day and

Mr. Benson-Valdes: No its not.

Mr. Scheerer: I don't care if he comes out with a badge. Unless that's a public vehicle, in the past we notified the local law enforcement agency, took pictures and sent it to his Supervisor saying, "He has a Sheriff's car and is parking on the roads and they are in violation. We need you to talk to your deputy." I will talk again with security, but they have their orders. If they are not doing it then we will discipline them.

Mr. Brown: Is there anyone else? If not, we will close the public comment period.

#### FOURTH ORDER OF BUSINESS

# Approval of Minutes of the December 19, 2017 Meeting

Mr. Brown: We have the minutes of the December 19, 2017 meeting. Does anyone have any changes? I think we have an amendment.

Mr. Showe: Mr. Thilburg just provided me some changes to some of the comments that he didn't make. We will make those changes.

Mr. Perillo: Which ones were those?

Mr. Thilburg: There are three pages of correction.

Mr. Perillo: On Page 3, halfway down it says, "The invoice included 8.5." That should be 8.5 hours. Down further, we have ".8 hours." That should be "8.5 hours".

Mr. Showe: The .8 hours was on the specific item that we were talking about. 8.5 hours is the full invoice.

Mr. Brown: The 8.5 hours is for everything.

Mr. Perillo: At the bottom, I said "All I'm saying is that I thought the Board would make a decision first on whether we want to spend the money, before it went to the Board." The Board doesn't spend the money to go to the Board. It pays the Attorney. The last word should be "Attorney." I will clarify the 8.5 hours later. That's all I have for now.

Mr. Brown: Does anyone else have any changes? Not hearing any,

Ms. Zaresk MOVED to approve the Minutes of the December 19, 2017 Meeting, as amended, and Mr. Soukup seconded the motion.

Mr. Perillo: We may have another change when I discuss the 8.5 hours.

Mr. Brown: Is it a change to the minutes?

Mr. Perillo: The change is to 8.5 hours.

Mr. Brown: Lets approve the minutes, because this is what you said.

Mr. Showe: Correct.

Mr. Brown: We are not going to change the minutes, because the minutes reflect what was said. You may dispute the 8.5 hours, but it was what was said.

Mr. Perillo: I thought we corrected the minutes.

Mr. Brown: He said .8 hours.

Mr. Perillo: I corrected it. If you figure out what was spent and identified \$2,100, dividing that by \$250 an hour, comes to 8.8 hours, not .8 hours.

Mr. Showe: I will pull the invoice to clear it up.

Mr. Perillo: All I'm giving you that is written in these books. I don't see the invoice.

Mr. Showe: What was described in the minutes is what I was reading off of the invoice.

Mr. Perillo: I will give everyone what I have and you can follow it with me. If you go to the third page, I circled that the Attorney charged \$2,800 for the crosswalk. On the next page, they have \$2,218 for the blanket trespass letter. If you take 8.5 hours and you multiply it by \$250 an hour, it comes to \$2,218. They are saying that the work for preparing the trespass letter cost \$2,218. The 8.18 hours is really 8.8 hours.

Mr. Brown: I am as much for beating a dead horse as the next person, but as we explained the last time, \$2,200 was for the Attorney's review of the entire agenda, to prepare for the meeting.

Mr. Perillo: They put two items on this invoice with specific identification for a specific price.

Mr. Brown: I know, but they did that because they pulled something out. That probably was the only thing on there that wasn't standard.

Mr. Showe: I agree with Sal and we changed the way that we reflect those invoices going forward. The invoice for \$2,200, was for all general matters during the entire month of November. I have it right here. What she did for review took .8 hours. The entire bill was for 8.5 hours. That's the work they did for the entire month. The description was not proper for that invoice and we changed our procedure going forward so that will not happen again.

Mr. Thilburg: I think that was said at the last meeting.

Mr. Brown: I know it was.

Mr. Perillo: The numbers don't match what was stated. That's all I am saying.

Mr. Showe: It's not an exact hour, because there are different people working on it and each of those people are billed at a different hour.

Mr. Perillo: The Attorney puts them all together and comes up with a number and that number is \$2,218 for that letter.

Mr. Showe: I have the invoice right here if you would like for me to email it to you for your review.

Mr. Perillo: All I'm saying is that these things don't match.

Mr. Showe: I think the minutes reflect the accuracy of the invoice.

Mr. Brown: And what was said during the meeting.

Mr. Showe: Correct.

Mr. Perillo: Later on I'm going to go into more detail, because we ended up spending the money, but the Board never approved that question going to the Attorney. I went through the minutes of October, November and December and there's nothing indicating that we approved doing this.

Mr. Showe: There was the consensus of the Board to draft up a letter that would be presented in December for Board consideration. As part of their review of the agenda, the Attorney looked at that letter to make sure that we were saving everything.

Mr. Perillo: It said that there was consensus, but it didn't say what the consensus was.

Mr. Showe: At that time, I believe we had the full consensus of the Board.

Mr. Perillo: No.

Mr. Showe: It was my understanding that the Board was in agreement.

Mr. Perillo: I voted against it. We weren't in agreement.

Mr. Showe: You voted against it at the December meeting, not the November meeting.

Ms. Zaresk: Right.

Mr. Perillo: I'm talking about the December meeting.

Mr. Showe: The minutes of the December meeting reflect that you voted against moving forward with the trespass notice.

Mr. Perillo: It says, "On VOICE VOTE with Mr. Thilburg, Mr. Brown, Ms. Zaresk and Mr. Soukup in favor, and Mr. Perillo dissenting, approving the draft blanket trespass letter and

transmitting to the Sheriff's Department, but not taking effect until after the signs are installed, was approved. (Motion Approved 4-1)." We approved transmitting a letter to the Sheriff's Office.

Mr. Showe: At the December meeting, correct.

Mr. Perillo: We decided to send the letter to the Sheriff's Office, but we never approved doing it. The Board never voted on it.

Mr. Showe: The Board voted 4:1 to transmit the letter to the Sheriff's Office and to bring back at this meeting, the proposal for signage.

Mr. Brown: We didn't have to vote, because we don't always vote when something is brought back to us. We ask Mark, all the time, to bring us a bid for something that we don't vote on. We just say, "Can you bring us back a bid" and then we vote on it when it comes back, whether we want to do it or not.

Mr. Perillo: But what you are asking, the Board is sitting here agreeing with you. No one said "I dissent," but we never sat down and said, "We want to get a letter generated for the trespass." The Board never voted yes.

Mr. Brown: Yes, we did. That's why we brought one back in December.

Mr. Perillo: We just voted to send the letter to the Sheriff.

Mr. Brown: But we had consensus for the Attorney to create the letter that we voted on.

Mr. Perillo: I'm trying to tell you that the Board never voted on it.

Mr. Brown: Maybe we should vote on everything rather than do it.

Mr. Showe: It was my understanding that the Board wanted me to bring back a draft, which was brought back in December.

Mr. Brown: Yes.

Mr. Soukup: So we could decide if we wanted to move forward with it.

Mr. Showe: Correct.

Mr. Brown: Yes, because we did not know if we were going to do it or not.

Mr. Perillo: When did the Board decide to say, "Yes let's do it?"

Mr. Showe: At the December meeting.

Mr. Perillo: The letter was written in November.

Mr. Showe: I had to write the letter in November in order to bring it to the Board.

Mr. Perillo: The letter was written in November, and in December we decided to send it to the Sheriff's Office. The Board never said, "Let's look into this."

Mr. Showe: We did it at the October meeting.

Mr. Perillo: Show me where the voting says that the Board voted 3 to 1 or 5 to 1 in November, December or October.

Mr. Showe: There was no vote. It was my understanding that there was a consensus of the Board to move forward.

Mr. Brown: A consensus doesn't mean that everyone agreed. It just means that the majority of us agreed.

Mr. Thilburg: You are right. There was a consensus. I remember that.

Ms. Zaresk: Yes.

Mr. Perillo: All it states is that there was a consensus.

Mr. Thilburg: That means a majority of the Board agreed with it.

Mr. Perillo: Not to me. It means that there was a consensus.

Mr. Brown: There was a consensus to do it.

Mr. Perillo: What I'm trying to point out is that in the future, we should send items to the Board for the upcoming meeting, such as Minutes. You make the agenda and they look it over, but if the Board doesn't approve doing a task, no one gives them the authority to do it.

Mr. Brown: Here's what going to happen next month, Sal. There was just a lady in here from a charter school who was interested in doing some volunteer work or something with us to clean up the neighborhood. We don't know if we can do that or not.

Mr. Perillo: When was she here?

Mr. Brown: Before the meeting, but she couldn't stay. She took Jason's information and said, "We are going to email you our request on what we want to do so we can go on next month's agenda." District Counsel is going to look at it before it comes to the Board, but what you are saying is that she shouldn't do it.

Mr. Perillo: That's right.

Mr. Brown: We should vote on it tonight.

Mr. Perillo: We should vote on it because the Board may decide not to do it and then she spends a lot of money for nothing.

Mr. Brown: They are spending a lot of money for nothing by putting it on the agenda, because we pay them to put it on the agenda. It's the cost of doing business.

Mr. Perillo: You put it on the agenda for the Board to review it, first.

Mr. Perillo: If she came to the meeting, the Board would say, "Yeah, put her on the agenda." Then it would be official. If she would've waited until the Board saw it and the Board said, "Yes, put it on the agenda," then the Attorney could've seen it.

Mr. Brown: So we will never have anything on the agenda, except for this.

Mr. Perillo: What I'm saying is before we spend any money, this Board has to agree to do it. Just like this whole thing with the trespass letter. Six or seven years ago, there were three new Board Members who didn't even know what happened. Maybe they should've tried to find out more information when things came at them four or five years ago. We had a problem with the pool and with the ballfield. The problem was that people were swimming in the pool after dusk when the pool was closed and it was brought to the Board. To resolve the issue, I think they sent a letter or put up a sign. Security was enforcing that everyone gets out of the pool after dusk. They did that quite a few times. Also, six or seven years ago, a ball team from outside of Remington, practiced on our field. I don't know the exact procedure, but they were told that they could not do it and they left. Since that, we had no trespass problems at all. The owner of the store on the Boulevard requested a trespass letter on February 25, 2015, and finally the Attorney sent a letter to the Sheriff's Office. It took that long before they decided to send the letter, because they had a trespass problem. A motor home, a truck and a couple of cars were parked there every night and the guy in the store got fed up or somebody got fed up, and because of that, the HOA started the trespass process to get those vehicles out of there. It evidently worked because I don't see them parked there anymore. As a result, we were contacted by the Sheriff. That is what the minutes say.

Mr. Showe: That is correct. We were contacted by the Sheriff's Office.

Mr. Perillo: Did you receive a letter?

Mr. Showe: I received an email, which we included in the October agenda package.

Mr. Perillo: You put it in the agenda, but you did not give us a copy of the email.

Mr. Showe: It was in the agenda, to the best of my recollection.

Mr. Brown: I believe that it was in there.

Mr. Perillo: Now all of a sudden, we need a trespass letter. We have three individuals on the Board who don't know the history, so I can understand that we need to protect the place, but we don't need protection. We had six years with no problems, and we are going to spend all of this money now. He's assigned to get the billboards and see how much it's going to cost to mount them in the area.

Mr. Showe: No one has been assigned that task yet. That proposal is on the agenda per Board direction to bring the signage back.

Mr. Perillo: Before anyone spends a penny, I would like for this Board to approve whether we do it or not. That is what the Board was elected for.

Mr. Brown: Sal, are you mad that the Attorney spent money to look at the agenda or are you mad at the four of us, because we voted on something that you didn't want? If that's the case, don't take it out on her for doing her job.

Mr. Perillo: I'm not. I'm saying that the Board has to approve it before she gets assigned the task, and if the Board doesn't approve it, she doesn't get the task. That's it. It's that simple. Why do you think we have a Board? What do you think our function is?

Mr. Thilburg: What happens if we approve something and it's not legal?

Mr. Perillo: She will tell you that right away.

Mr. Thilburg: She is not looking at it, because you are not paying her.

Mr. Perillo: She will comment on it, believe me, because she's done it in the past when we were talking about the trees being trimmed. She settled that in a hurry right away, saying that the HOA was responsible for the trees and the HOA was telling residents that they were responsible for the trees. We decided not to get involved, because the documents said that the HOA was responsible for trimming the trees. She gave us a copy of that.

Ms. Zaresk: Can I just get some clarification? What I hear you saying is that we should come to a meeting, go through an agenda and spend time talking about something that we don't know is going to be legal or not, because you don't want our Attorney to give us the information we need to intelligently discuss it. You don't want us to talk about anything, even if we don't know the legal basis of it.

Mr. Perillo: The item will come up and we will discuss it. She just doesn't sit here to collect dust. She contributes to that conversation and guides us during the meeting. If she doesn't know, she says, "I'll look into it" and then we allow her to look into it.

Ms. Zaresk: If we have something on the agenda and are going to talk about it, I'm trying to figure out if it is more efficient for the Attorney to know what we are going to talk about and do the research, so as we all discuss it, we are not going down some yellow brick road that we can't go down because it's not legal.

Mr. Perillo: It should come to the Board first. If we don't understand it we can say, "Lets have the Attorney investigate it," and she will come back next month and tell us what we should be doing. If it's an emergency, she can email the rest of the Board to tell them what is going on. We never had an emergency since I've been here and that's over eight years. When an issue comes up, it should come to the Board first. If the Board can make a decision, the decision is made. If not, we will go to the Attorney and they can tell us whether we can or can't do this. Then the Board will vote and say whether they will do it or not.

Mr. Brown: Sal, on the agenda tonight is the Swim License Agreement for the swim lessons. This has already been looked at.

Mr. Perillo: We do this every year.

Mr. Brown: But we have not voted on it yet.

Mr. Perillo: We are going to vote on it.

Mr. Brown: So you don't want her to look at it, before we vote on it. You want us to vote on it first and then allow her to look at it.

Mr. Perillo: Yes. That is the purpose of the Board.

Ms. Zaresk: Can we approve it subject to legal review?

Mr. Perillo: Yes.

Ms. Zaresk: I hear you, but I don't particularly want to spend time talking about something that I don't have a legal basis for knowing what I'm talking about.

Mr. Perillo: Then you ask questions and we go to the Attorney. The purpose of the Attorney is to guide this Board.

Mr. Soukup: What if anything comes up during the month, like after today?

Mr. Showe: To Ken's point, in typical fashion, if a question comes up during the month, such as stormwater issues, you go to Mark because he's an expert. What you are saying is that I can't send things to Mark anymore.

Mr. Perillo: Yes, but in an emergency, you would go to the right department. You go to the Mark, the Attorney or Alan, depending on what the problem is. If it's an emergency, you

direct them to look into it and straighten it out. Then you call or email the Board and say, "This emergency problem came up." At the next meeting, they would come and tell you what happened and what they did.

Mr. Showe: I'm happy working in whatever capacity the Board would like us to. I think that process will slow down a lot of things.

Mr. Brown: Absolutely.

Mr. Perillo: Slow down what? We never had an emergency, ever.

Mr. Showe: To Ken's point, we drafted the amendment with the Sharks and Minnows and sent it over to the Attorney to make sure that it was in legal compliance.

Mr. Perillo: I thought someone else drafted it.

Mr. Showe: We updated it and added new verbiage, per the Florida Statutes. We try to do as much administratively to save as much money as we can, but if we wait until the Board takes action before the Attorney reviews it, it may be weeks until those documents get approved and I think it's going to slow things down. I'm happy to operate in whatever function the Board would like.

Mr. Brown: The only thing that I can really say is that it's a point well taken, but if we look at making a change, then we need to put that on the agenda next month and we will vote on whether we want to make that change. This is the way that the County does it and every Board I manage, which is having their agenda looked at by their staff before it comes to them. Can you see if someone does it differently?

Mr. Showe: We manage 35 different properties and hope that you guys trust us, as the District Manager, that we are not going to send something to the Attorney that's unnecessary. The same with the District Engineer. We try to handle as much of that internally as we can.

Mr. Perillo: When the trespass came to me, I thought it was a big joke, because we didn't have any problems for six years.

Mr. Showe: I understand your concerns.

Mr. Perillo: So we spent money and we have him going to get signs.

Mr. Brown: My point is that I know you don't like the trespass letter, but the fact that you don't like it, is not indicative of a systemic problem in the way that we do business. It's just that you don't like the trespass.

Mr. Perillo: With the trespass, we are doing something where there's no problem. We are spending money and talking about it. All we had to do was come to the Board. I've been here long enough to know what's going on. I would've presented it to the Board. If they approved going ahead, then we would've went ahead. If not, we would not have gone any further.

Mr. Soukup: I think the issue is the fact that the Accounting Department for the legal should have billed it as "Monthly legal services, agenda review." It's as simple as that.

Mr. Showe: If you look at all of your invoices, it says "General Counsel services." That's the way they should be reflected. The Accountant looked at the first two items on the bill and flagged that as what the service of the work was, and it wasn't indicative of the entire month's work.

Mr. Brown: We have a motion and a second on the table to approve the minutes. The minutes accurately reflect what was said at the meeting.

Mr. Perillo: But I didn't say that the Board should do this. I said that to the Attorney.

Mr. Brown: We fixed that.

Mr. Perillo: You are changing the minutes, but you are being selective on what you are changing.

Mr. Brown: No. We changed what you asked. We are not going to change the numbers, because the numbers are what was said. The minutes reflect what was said, not if we have a discrepancy or argument about whether they are right or not.

Mr. Perillo: Just clarify for me how you are going to operate? I was under the impression that the Board made a decision on how we spend the money.

Mr. Showe: For clarification purposes, if the Board wants to make a motion, and then discuss procedures, you can take that separately.

Mr. Brown: Yes. This has nothing to do with the minutes. The minutes are what they are. We've made the changes that were requested.

Mr. Perillo: What has to be clarified is the expenditure page on what the \$2,218 is for.

Mr. Brown: That's not changing the minutes. That's just a clarification. It should show for the better .8 hours at \$250, not \$2,218.

Mr. Showe: We made that change going forward. That won't be an issue again.

Mr. Perillo: Where did you make that change?

Mr. Brown: We can't go back and change the public record.

Mr. Perillo: I'm saying to change the invoice.

Mr. Brown: We can't change it.

Mr. Perillo: You can change it until the minutes are approved.

Mr. Brown: You are asking to change financial records. We can't do that. That's a public record from last month's agenda. Is it on the financials?

Mr. Showe: Yes.

Mr. Brown: We cannot change a public record from November.

Mr. Perillo: So if we get garbage, we have to accept garbage. That's what you are saying.

Mr. Brown: Pretty much, because that was what was in the agenda. We can't go back and retroactively change it.

Mr. Perillo: Then why are we having a meeting, if we can't do anything.

Mr. Brown: We can change going forward, but we can't go back and strike things that were in the agenda.

Mr. Perillo: You have to straighten out the records to show where the money went.

Mr. Brown: The invoice tells you.

Mr. Perillo: I don't want the invoice.

Mr. Showe: I will reach out to County Staff to see if they can postdate and change that particular invoice. It says "Clark and Albaugh – Prepare Blanket Trespass," in the amount of \$2,218.

Mr. Brown: Its semantics Sal. That's all it is.

Mr. Perillo: I want the actual number. I don't want semantics. I'm part of this Board.

Mr. Showe: I will get with our Accounting Staff and see if that title can be changed.

Mr. Perillo: And in the future what they are charging us.

Mr. Showe: I already changed that. The financials you have in front of you reflect monthly general services from District Counsel, which is the way that they bill.

Mr. Perillo: Okay.

Mr. Brown: They might be able to change their records, but we can't go back and change the agenda.

Mr. Showe: I will make the change. I will figure it out.

Mr. Brown: Okay. Sal, are you voting for or against the minutes?

Mr. Perillo: I will approve them.

On VOICE VOTE with all in favor, approving the Minutes of the December 19, 2017 Meeting were approved, as amended.

#### FIFTH ORDER OF BUSINESS

Consideration of First Amendment to Agreement with All Terrain Tractor Service, Inc. for Installation of Pedestrian Crosswalks

Mr. Showe: The Board approved a Change Order to the contract at the last meeting and District Counsel felt that it was important to prepare the agreement, for the sake of record purposes. It is more of an administrative function.

Mr. Brown: Last time, we didn't have a bid that we liked. Did we?

Mr. Showe: No. You approved this Change Order to the original contract. This just makes it whole.

Ms. Zaresk: It just reflects the change to the contract.

Mr. Soukup: Has the work already been completed?

Mr. Showe: Yes.

Mr. Brown: Do we need to vote on that?

Mr. Showe: Yes. We need a motion to approve the First Amendment.

On MOTION by Mr. Thilburg, seconded by Mr. Soukup, with all in favor, the First Amendment to Agreement with All Terrain Tractor Service, Inc. for Installation of Pedestrian Crosswalks was approved.

#### SIXTH ORDER OF BUSINESS

Consideration of Swim Program License Agreement with Sharks and Minnows Swim School, Inc.

Mr. Showe: This is a new agreement with the Sharks and Minnows program, which has been operating here for the last six years. They ran out of extensions under their old agreement, so this is a new agreement, which has two extensions. They are also providing some benefits. If you are a resident within the community, its \$50 off of the class.

Mr. Brown: They usually do that in the morning. I don't think we had any issues where people complained about not being able to use the facility.

Mr. Soukup: Can they extend up to two years?

Mr. Showe: Yes.

Mr. Perillo: They are allowed to hold events with people in the pool.

Mr. Showe: They advertise to bring people in, but if a Remington resident is in the pool and identifies themselves as such, they will make \$50 off of that.

Mr. Perillo: We recommended that they do it privately, but if there are people in the pool, they are allowed to do it.

Mr. Showe: They do not have exclusive use of the pool. Ken, to answer your question, the term of this agreement only goes through 2018, but should both parties agree, we can do an amendment, which will extend it an additional year. There are two terms.

On MOTION by Ms. Zaresk, seconded by Mr. Perillo, with all in favor, the Swim Program License Agreement with Sharks and Minnows Swim School, Inc. was approved.

#### SEVENTH ORDER OF BUSINESS D

# **Discussion of Trespass Signs**

Mr. Showe: We attached a letter that we sent. We left the final date blank, because we don't know when we are going to transmit it. If the letter is acceptable for Osceola County, they will not enforce it until the signage is installed. You have to purchase the signs from them which are \$16.20 each. Alan and I reviewed it and recommended six to eight signs. There would be one side at the entrance to the Amenity Center, the entrance to the basketball court and the entrance to the area where the dumpsters used to be at another entrance. We are bringing this back to the Board for your direction.

Mr. Brown: Would it only go in front of the Amenity Center?

Mr. Showe: Correct. We identified just the amenity facility. We can't use a trespass order on sidewalks or any other District facilities, because they are not going to enforce them. We thought that the primary that would use the trespass order would just be the amenity facilities, which have rules about dates, times and when folks are allowed to be there.

Mr. Brown: Do we have a picture of what the sign looks like?

Mr. Showe: Not right now. I think it's a standard sign.

Mr. Scheerer: We did the same thing with the Westside CDD. It's a generic sign that is produced by the Osceola County Sheriff's Office. A number was assigned to our location, so if anyone trespasses, when you call the Sheriff's Office, you give them that number and they will know right where to go.

Mr. Brown: Can you get us pictures of what the signs look like at Westside and a diagram of that parcel showing where they would be located along that parcel? When this comes back to us for an official vote, I recommend that we continue it to next month, but get all of the information that we can before we vote on it, such as the total cost, what the signs are going to look like, etc. To be honest, I think it's a good idea to do it, but I don't want to do it if we are going to litter up the place with signs.

Mr. Perillo: How many signs do we need?

Mr. Scheerer: Maybe six or eight signs total. It's a long route all the way from the commercial lot.

Mr. Showe: There are several access points. There's a break in the gate, one at the baseball field, an opening where the recycle bins used to be and two openings here. Plus, there's a wide opening somewhere in the middle.

Mr. Perillo: What is the cost?

Mr. Showe: They are \$16.20 each. The cost for six signs is \$97.20.

Mr. Perillo: Does that include installation?

Mr. Scheerer: I will install them for free. I can't make the signs for free. The Sheriff's Office has to. There is number that they give to us that will be on that sign, which comes from the Sheriff's Office. I will have my staff install them at no cost to the District, if it gets approved by the Board.

Mr. Brown: So you have to include the cost of the posts.

Mr. Soukup: I have the posts.

Mr. Perillo: My position is, like I said before, six-and-a-half years of no problems and we are going through all of this for nothing.

Mr. Soukup: I have been here since 2006. If you come to the HOA, all of the cases that happened every single month are read intro the record. There is more going on here than you think there is.

Mr. Perillo: Then why didn't you come to the Board with it?

Mr. Soukup: I have been here since 2006. If you come to the HOA, all of the cases that happened every single month are read intro the record. There is more going on here than you think there is.

Mr. Perillo: Then why didn't you come to the Board with it?

Mr. Soukup: He doesn't come to the Board. It's an HOA matter with Detective Diaz.

Mr. Showe: He contacted me and said that this is something that we probably want to do as part of the entire community.

Mr. Perillo: We haven't had any complaints here.

Mr. Soukup: There is a ton of activity that goes on here every single month.

Mr. Showe: Those complaints may not come to us because if they go directly to the Sheriff, they handle it and don't necessarily inform us when there's an issue on our property.

Mr. Brown: They can gather all of the information, such as the pictures and then bring it back next month. Do you want to vote on that?

Mr. Perillo: You can vote on it. I don't care, but I'm still going to vote no, because we never knew of a problem here for six years and we are running around doing all of this.

Mr. Brown: You can bring it back next month.

## **EIGHTH ORDER OF BUSINESS**

## **Staff Reports**

#### A. Attorney

Ms. Buzyniski: I was tasked to bring back a fee for a trademark for the Remington logo on the sign that is out front and provide the information that you need.

Mr. Perillo: My understanding was that we didn't know if it belonged to the CDD or HOA.

Ms. Buzyniski: It belongs to the first user of the logo. That's one piece of information that you must have. You have to have on the application, the day that it was first used.

Mr. Perillo: Have you found out who that is?

Ms. Buzyniski: I don't know how to find that out. There's a suggestion that it may have been the developer. I don't know when the Clubhouse was built. I would need that information. I also need three specimens of the use. One would be a photograph of the sign, but then we need two more specimens. If it's something like a flag or sign, you would take a photograph of it. I need those items.

requesting anything else, it should just take a couple of hours, but if they come back and ask for a lot more, obviously that will take more time.

Mr. Perillo: What was the purpose of getting this item?

Mr. Brown: We use the signs and if someone has the trademark, we don't want them to start charging us.

Mr. Perillo: What were we going to use the trademark for? I know that we talked about a flagpole. Are we planning to put a flag below the American flag?

Mr. Brown: We can use it for pretty much anything we wanted to. If for instance, the golf course has the trademark on it, which they evidently don't, but the concern was if they did, they could come down here and say "You can't use that anymore and have to take down all of your signs that have that logo on it or you have to pay us."

Mr. Perillo: What brought this about to have it investigated? What was our intention?

Mr. Brown: Our intention was that we have to buy a new sign and we wanted to see if anyone else had the trademark. We could use it for anything. We could put up more signs and flags if we wanted to. When we put up American flags, we could have a couple of flags with that logo. The point is that we can do anything. If the developer was the first to use it, would that mean we have the rights to it and don't need to do anything?

Ms. Buzyniski: Yes. You don't have trademark protection, because you're a common law trademark, meaning that no one else registering for it can take it away from you. You don't have to file for it. It's just something that people want to do to protect their logo.

Mr. Brown: We just need to determine who used it first. It should've been the developer. I have to figure out where to look for that.

Ms. Buzyniski: I just looked at the Property Appraiser's website and it looks like the community was built in 1997 and sold in 1997. This parcel was deeded to the CDD in 1999. If the developer was the first to use it, you would step in their shoes. I don't see any assignment of it to the golf course.

Mr. Brown: Just out of curiosity, Scott was the developer's attorney at the time and I wonder if he has any recollection of that.

Ms. Buzyniski: We talked about it. I don't think he had any information about it, but I can ask again.

Mr. Brown: Thank you.

Ms. Buzyniski: That's all I have.

# B. Engineer

# 1. Discussion of Crosswalks Ramp Proposal

Mr. Vincutonis: The only item is a proposal from Berry Construction. They are currently doing all of your sidewalk grinding and replacement. The proposal is to add two crosswalks, two ramps and crosswalk mats at Burrell Circle, and two ramps at Westmoreland Circle and Farrington Lane. The two at Farrington Lane were requested at a prior Board Meeting by a resident who asked why they were removed, so we put them back. That is what this proposal covers, as well as the one location where we built a new ramp and a crosswalk. There was an existing ramp on the other side. It doesn't have domes on it and its slightly uneven with the curb, so there needs to be some grading to make the sides look the same. This replaces the alternate proposal that was presented last month for \$26,000.

Mr. Brown: This is what I was thinking when they came back too high.

Mr. Showe: It's the same proposal.

Mr. Vincutonis: Just with a different company.

Mr. Showe: It would be our recommendation to accept this proposal, if the Board wanted to proceed.

Mr. Brown: Are there any thoughts?

Mr. Vincutonis: The only thing that it doesn't include is the crosswalk. You have the new signing and striping. If the Board approves it, we will get them back out here.

Mr. Brown: Do you know how much that would be?

Mr. Scheerer: It could be around \$800.

Mr. Showe: If Board gives us a not-to-exceed amount of \$13,000, that will give us some room, in case there are some landscape and irrigation issues.

Mr. Scheerer: We shouldn't have any. That will give us some leeway.

Ms. Zaresk: Is this the last step?

Mr. Scheerer: I hope so.

On MOTION by Ms. Zaresk, seconded by Mr. Soukup, with all in favor, the proposal from Berry Construction for crosswalks, ramps and mats at Burrell Circle, Westmoreland Circle and Farrington Lane, in an amount not-to-exceed of \$13,000 was approved.

# C. District Manager's Report

## 1. Approval of Check Register

Mr. Showe: The Board received the Check Register. In the General Fund, we have Checks #5547 through #5570, in the amount of \$520,404.30 and December Payroll, in the amount of \$918.80, for a grand total of \$521,323.10. The invoice for Clark & Albaugh has general matters for December, versus calling out specific items. That's the same thing that you will see for the engineering invoices. It is important to note that this Check Register is larger than you typically see, because we transfer funds to the debt service operation, as we receive those assessments. Alan and I can answer any questions or comments from the Board.

On MOTION by Mr. Thilburg, seconded by Ms. Zaresk, with all in favor, the Check Register and December Payroll totaling \$521,323.10 was approved.

## 2. Balance Sheet and Income Statement

Mr. Showe: No action is required by the Board. It is for the Board's information. Your assessments are 88% collected through December, so you are in great shape. Other than that, the account lines are what we expect.

Mr. Thilburg: On the mechanical sweeper, do they sweep the entire community each month?

Mr. Scheerer: They sweep it twice a month.

## 3. Field Manager's Report

Mr. Scheerer: If you haven't noticed, the 'Center' on the Recreation Center sign was broken. I'm not sure how it happened, but we are in the process of getting that repaired. The fitness equipment and the pool are in good shape. The gates are all working, to the best of my knowledge. I haven't received any reports from security. The ponds are being treated according to a contract with Applied Aquatic. Two trees were leaning more than usual, so we removed them. New annuals were installed. We are starting to pull out a red shrub on Glen Eagles landing side, which has been there a long time. We are going to have to make some changes. We are currently working on the sidewalks on Remington Boulevard by the school, working our way towards Lakeshore. Usually, they spend a day pulling it out and re-pouring it. The pressure

washing of the sidewalk and curbs on Knightsbridge and Remington Boulevard is completed. Due to the good price with this contractor, we are having all of the walls and entry features cleaned at the same time. All of your sidewalks and brick walls are being power washed. All of the centerline striping and additional markings were completed. We had an issue that Larry touched on at the last meeting, regarding a hole at 129 Thornbury Drive. That has been completed. We received a call from a resident in Glen Eagles about a similar problem. All Terrain is going to be working on correcting that problem. A school flasher was repaired at the Partin Settlement Gate.

Mr. Brown: When I came in yesterday, the flasher closer to the school was flashing like a strobe.

Mr. Scheerer: We will take care of that. I caught that today. That's all I have.

Mr. Perillo: The lamppost that was damaged was not repaired. They had a cone on the base where the lamppost was. Its OUC's problem.

Mr. Scheerer: It looks like OUC picked up the pole and put a cone over the top of the base.

Mr. Perillo: That pole was a very small aluminum pole. That's why it broke. I used to walk past that almost every night. After the hurricane, there was a pole with a bulge, which we thought was repaired, but it wasn't. They just took it away and placed the wires inside with a cone on it. That's all they did.

Mr. Scheerer: That's what they do until they come out and fix it.

Mr. Perillo: Maybe they should come out and fix it.

Mr. Scheerer: If you recall, we had several lights that were damaged by the hurricane and it took a long time to get parts. They have to order that. Your lights are 20 years old. OUC is probably going to have to order another pole. I'm sure that they didn't order any more than they needed. I haven't confirmed that. That's just speculation on my part. We will keep an eye on it. If it drags out too long, we will reach out to OUC.

Mr. Perillo: I didn't know whether it belonged to the golf course or OUC.

Mr. Scheerer: It's part of OUC's deal with Remington.

Mr. Brown: Where is it?

Mr. Scheerer: Just outside of the gate. As you turn left, its right off of the sidewalk.

Mr. Brown: Its part of the MSBU.

Mr. Perillo: It's about 50 feet down after you make the left turn.

Mr. Scheerer: We handed out pictures of the Partin Settlement entrance with the flagpole. Ken Brown was gracious enough to meet me bright and early one Friday morning out here. We originally planned on putting the flagpole in the nose of the median island, but there are several high voltage wires, so we are not going to be able to install the flag there. The first suggestion, as Ken discussed, was to take out the short wall out in the first median. We can fit that pole in there and have it far enough away from the high-tension wires. If not, you could put one on the left-hand side of the exit side of the community at Partin Settlement Road, right in front of the flowers. We have electric there for lighting. The third location is on the school side coming in. I didn't feel comfortable making a decision, which is why I asked Ken to meet me out there. I would like to get input from the Board. I will be here on Friday morning, if anyone wants to meet with me.

Mr. Perillo: What time?

Mr. Scheerer: We are usually here by 7:30 a.m.

Mr. Perillo: I will call you early in the morning.

Mr. Scheerer: I already met with Ken and he is leaning towards removing the small piece of wall or putting the flagpole on the exit side.

Mr. Perillo: I would go with the wall. Is it possible that you could go towards the middle of the wall?

Mr. Scheerer: No. We have to put a footer in.

Mr. Perillo: That's why I said to put the footer down there.

Mr. Scheerer: And then put the wall back?

Mr. Perillo: Leave the wall.

Mr. Scheerer: We can't do that.

Mr. Brown: The way it's built, we couldn't do it. I was thinking that you could take the wall down, put the footer in and then the pole. Then maybe we can put half of that wall back around it.

Mr. Perillo: Are we only going to do it on one end?

Mr. Scheerer: No, we are doing it at the other end, where we have no problems. There is plenty of room in the median and there are no high-tension wires or line-of-sight issues. We have power there, so getting the lights, the flagpole and footers installed is a great idea. We will

be able to do that. We have to go through the permitting process, but I don't want to start any of that until I get consensus or a majority of the Board in agreement with the location.

Mr. Brown: I took all three of these locations to the Zoning Department.

Mr. Perillo: Will that be outside or inside the gate on East Lakeshore Drive?

Mr. Scheerer: These are outside of both gates. As you are coming down Partin Settlement, we want to be able to see the flag displayed and the same for East Lakeshore Drive.

Mr. Perillo: It sounds good.

Mr. Scheerer: If anyone wants to take a look at it, send me an email or text or give Jason that information. I will be here on Friday morning from 7:30 a.m. to 10:00 a.m. or 11:00 a.m.

Mr. Soukup: I'm worried about taking down the finished look, but I like it right in the center.

Mr. Perillo: Would it be an aluminum pole?

Mr. Scheerer: Yes, a 20-foot aluminum pole with a concrete footer that would be bolted on. Then we will have lights shining up on the flag.

Mr. Perillo: Will it have lights on it?

Mr. Scheerer: It will have lights, or else we will have to have somebody remove the flag at dusk. We may want to look at getting some help from residents that are veterans, to deal with staff protocols. We have other places where residents that are veterans can lower and raise the flag. Other than that, as long as its lit, we can keep the flag up 24/7. Obviously, during hurricane season we will remove it. It will have an internal crank, so kids can't get to the lanyard.

Ms. Zaresk: Do you want me to put in the community newsletter for Club Villas that we are looking for veterans?

Mr. Scheerer: It doesn't have to be a veteran.

Mr. Brown: I think once we get the flags, we would like to get the message out. It's helpful for us.

Mr. Scheerer: I think it's going to take a while. Once we get the permit, we have to go through the permitting. We could be looking at 90 days before we even get moving on the project.

Mr. Soukup: I want it up for Memorial Day.

Mr. Scheerer: I will do my best.

Mr. Perillo: One other thing, when you bind the flag to the pole, the lower portion of the flag should have a ring to keep it close to the flag. The wind is going to blow the cord.

Mr. Scheerer: We can add the ring.

Mr. Perillo: I think it's important to have the ring, because it will preserve the life of the flag.

Mr. Scheerer: Absolutely.

Mr. Showe: I think I heard that the majority of the Board wants to place the flagpole in the center of the wall.

Mr. Brown: Three of us do.

Mr. Thilburg: I'm okay with it.

Mr. Perillo: I'm okay.

Mr. Scheerer: Are you okay with removing the small section of brick and putting the flagpole back there?

Ms. Zaresk: Yes.

Mr. Soukup: Can we keep the bricks to use as spares?

Mr. Scheerer: Yes.

Mr. Perillo: He said that you were going to rebuild it.

Mr. Brown: You can do a half wall. Just take a look at it once it's in.

Mr. Scheerer: We have to be able to get access to it for the purpose of raising and lowering the flags.

Mr. Thilburg: Be creative.

Mr. Brown: Submit good drawings of the footers.

On MOTION by Mr. Brown, seconded by Ms. Zaresk, with all in favor, removing the short wall in the first median at the Partin Settlement entrance to install a flagpole, was approved.

## 4. Security

Mr. LaSalle: I am Eric LaSalle, the Security Supervisor. Partin Settlement Gate had 31,434 entries and East Lakeshore Boulevard Gate had 13,578. When our new phone was working, we had 72 vehicles tagged, 23 sidewalk violations and 11 repeat offenders. We are going to start attempted tows. Everything is up to date. Mr. William Bassetti is no longer here

and I am in charge now. If you have any concerns or questions, or you want me to do something, let me know.

Mr. Perillo: Did we have any tows last month?

Mr. LaSalle: No.

Mr. Perillo: Any attempted tows?

Mr. LaSalle: No.

Mr. Perillo: I ran into a minor problem a couple of nights ago. I was trying to find out the amount of police cars going through here at night, if there were any. There seems to be quite a few coming in and out. The night guard would know if he sees a lot of police cars coming in or if he never sees them. He said that even State Troopers come in here.

Mr. LaSalle: One State Trooper lives here.

Mr. Perillo: That's why he saw a State Trooper. I was wondering if they were coming in to look the place over, but evidently, he lives here. While I was doing that, I pulled up behind him and the officer just stood in the doorway, talked to the guy and opened the gate. I didn't see him write the license plate number down. When I pulled up, I told him that I would like to find out if we have a lot of police coming through here. We had a discussion and then he opened the gate and I went in. He was supposed to be taking license plate numbers, but he's not doing it.

Mr. LaSalle: What gate is this?

Mr. Perillo: East Lakeshore.

Mr. LaSalle: What day?

Mr. Perillo: Maybe two nights ago. The gentleman there was African American.

Mr. LaSalle: Was it on Saturday?

Mr. Perillo: Possibly Friday or Saturday. He wasn't writing anything down and I thought he was supposed to.

Mr. Scheerer: Absolutely. They are supposed to ask drivers where they are going and take down tag information.

Mr. Perillo: I thought maybe there was a change.

Mr. Scheerer: There was no change.

Mr. LaSalle: I reviewed the numbers and they seem accurate. I will check on that.

Mr. Scheerer: I will talk to you after the meeting.

Mr. Brown: It sounds like we are in the height of rentals.

Mr. Showe: We had Christmas and New Year's.

Mr. Perillo: Two days ago, during the day, I was going through the community to Partin Settlement Road, and two State Troopers came out, going towards East Lakeshore Drive. A third one came out and went right across Remington Boulevard into another development. Something must have happened.

Mr. Scheerer: Law enforcement is here more than you know.

Mr. Perillo: I thought maybe there was a problem.

Ms. Zaresk: There were several here when a resident died, because the son was a Kissimmee Police Officer. The day she passed away, there were at least five Police Officers to assist the family.

Mr. Perillo: The reason why I brought it up is because crime in Orlando is getting out of hand and now it's starting in St. Cloud. It's all around us. I hope we don't start witnessing all of these shootings and beatings. That's why I was questioning the gate that they took down at the entrance to the maintenance yard.

## NINTH ORDER OF BUSINESS

# Supervisor's Requests

Mr. Soukup: Are the sidewalks on Partin Settlement going to be pressure washed?

Mr. Scheerer: Those are not our sidewalks, but I can have them pressure washed.

Mr. Thilburg: I want to thank Alan. I called him about an area where they removed concrete. They immediately came out and put up hazard tape and did a fantastic job filling that in with sod. The people that did our pressure washing also did a fantastic job.

Mr. Scheerer: They spent a lot of time here. In the 13 years that we served as Field Manager, we never pressure washed. We appreciate the Board funding that.

Mr. Perillo: Did they pressure wash the curbing by the guardhouses on both ends?

Mr. Scheerer: They pressure washed the median curbing, all of the guardhouse areas, curbs, stormwater inlets and sidewalks on CDD property. That's not to say that we don't have some more pressure washing that we can do.

Mr. Perillo: I drive in and out and noticed awhile back that they were dirty.

Mr. Scheerer: They are not dirty now and a lot of those medians have new yellow striping and RPMs on the end, to indicate that there's an island there.

Mr. Brown: REW is doing a good job. The place looks good.

Mr. Scheerer: We received some rain and are starting to green up.

TENTH ORDER OF BUSINESS

Adjournment

Mr. Brown adjourned the meeting.

Secretary/Assistant Secretary